
Dear prayer warriors,

“Continue in prayer, and watch in the same with thanksgiving; 
withal praying also for us, that God would open unto us a 
door of utterance…”
Colossians 4:2-3 KJV

This month started off with our church in Xenacoj 
hosting a medical campaign all on their own! 
One of our young adults is in nursing school, and 
reached out to a group of Guatemalan Doctors and 
nurses from the city who do free medical campaigns 
in villages. They had a large group of nurses come 
out, and over 100 they attended to while our members 
presented the gospel to those who would listen. We are 
so proud of our faithful members, and their hearts to 
serve the Lord and spread the gospel! 

Both churches also continued with our kids 
Bible club that we are now doing on Monday , 
Wednesday, Friday, and Saturdays. That’s four 
times a week these children are hearing the gospel, 
being fed physically, getting help with homework, 
and learning a trade of some sort. Not only is this is 
huge opened door to reach these children, but also to 
reach their parents/families! We praise the Lord for 15 first 
time visitors the last Sunday of the month alone. We ask for your 
prayers as we continue with this ministry.

Another huge blessing this month was the birth of our precious 
daughter, Addeline Jo Louisa Hernandez “Addie Jo”! She was 
born on her due date, the 17th, perfectly healthy and as beautiful 
as can be. Maurisa did great, with no issues! We are so thankful 
to God for a healthy baby and delivery, and also thankful for 
every prayer and gift given toward our baby.

This month we happen to have a lot on our hearts that we’d ask 
your help in helping us pray about.

*for the Lord to meet our need in a larger vehicle once we return 
to Guatemala as we have now outgrown our compact pick up. 

The truck is used daily for ministry and a big need to keep. 
Unfortunately, our ministry vans stay in the shop, so we 

are in need of a reliable secondary family vehicle.

*for Addies residency that is going to cost $1500.

*for sponsors to support a child in our kids club 
to help feed them four times a week, plus a few 
staff members that pour so much time into this 

ministry.

*for our continued financial need to start our future 
building project.

*for our return to Guatemala. We will leave mid 
November and spend thanksgiving in Mexico with 
family so they can also meet Addie. December 5th 
we will fly to Guatemala.

*for our annual Christmas ministry as we prepare 
to give a gift to 100 children as most will not receive 

a single toy Christmas morning. We are so thankful 
to God and the givers as He meets this need every year!

May the Lord bless you greatly for your faithful prayers and 
support that keeps us going. We look forward to getting back 
to where God has called us real 
soon, and get busy for Him 
in reaching Guatemala for 
Christ!
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                                In Christ, 
                   Adrian, Maurisa, 
               Sawyer, and Finn 
                      Hernandez 


